St. Joseph’s Justice & Peace Group, Clarkston

Minutes of Meeting held on 27th February 2024 in the Church meeting room.
1.Opening

The meeting opened with a prayer and John welcomed new member Charles Church and our former chair, Michael Martin. Jacqueline Seenan, Clare McAndrew, and Anne Martin wish to step down owing to other commitments which would prohibit them from attending future meetings, although Jacqueline and Clare intimated that they would endeavour to give assistance should the need arise. 
2.Those Present  
Kathleen Kerr, Monica McAndrew, Margaret and Brian Canning, Michael Carroll, Charles Church, Michael Martin and John Seenan. 
Apologies: 
John Hutcheson, Christine Hutcheson, and Neil Casey.
3. Introductions

For the benefit of new members everyone introduced themselves.  
4. Minutes  
The minutes of the last meeting were approved with no matters arising.
5. Justice & Peace

John asked that the meeting should pause for a minutes’ silence as a gesture of respect for the untimely death of Alexei Navalny and in recognition of voicing his courageous opposition to the Russian regime.  He proposed making a recommendation to the J &. P Commission that an annual day of recognition be established in Mr. Navalny’s honour.  

Monica referred to the current debate regarding Conversion Therapy and the concern that the proposed legislation might result in restrictions on religious belief. Due to the potential seriousness of the issue, she has agreed to look at the implications in more detail and report back.
Brian referred to the developments in legislation relating to mercy killing and suggested we keep abreast of its progress.

Michael M asked if we knew whether any Ukrainian refugees were still being housed in the property adjoining Greenbank Church. It is understood that the site is likely to be redeveloped but details are not available. Kathleen said she understood that 169 refugees were currently being accommodated in the Bruce Hotel East Kilbride.

Michael M made the point that, contrary to the Westminster Government’s assertion that Rwanda was a safe place to house refugees, this was no longer considered to be the case and that we should be wary of plans to force refugees to relocate there.

Monica had spoken with Anne-Marie Clements, (the Catholic Social Teaching Engagement Officer at Justice and Peace Scotland) who would like to address our Group on current issues within her agenda.  It was suggested she should be invited to our meeting on 28th May 2024 and Monica will convey this to her.
It was agreed that we should organise a collection for Starter Packs this year, but John stressed that we cannot have a repeat of our experience last year when we were overwhelmed with donations which Starter Packs were unable to accept resulting in us having to appeal to other charities to remove the goods. The collection can only be arranged if Starter Packs can provide transport to uplift the goods at the end of each weekend Mass and remove them immediately, avoiding the need for storing them in the hall.  This would dispense with excessive handling of the goods which last year had to be moved from the main hall to the basement by willing volunteers before finally being moved again to the waiting vans later the following week. John will contact Starter Packs to establish whether they can accommodate these alternative arrangements before deciding on whether and when the collection can be taken up.
6. Eco Committee
There are now 14 parishioners who have signed up to volunteer their services to the Committee (St Joseph’s 8, & St. Cadoc’s 6), three having withdrawn owing to unforeseen commitments.
A meeting was held at the Care of Creation Office on 22nd February ’24 during which the following issues were discussed:

Property Surveys 

· Rev. Albert Miller, representing the Scottish Inter Diocesan Property Group, outlined the proposal to draft a basic survey document, in conjunction with diocesan property managers, which will allow data to be collected to give information about the construction of each church property throughout the Country.  The survey will include information on the type and age of heating installations currently installed, wall construction and window and door types.
· The document needs to be easy to complete.

· Consideration is needed to take account of the lack of coordination in the manner in which surveys have already taken place and the variable skills and experience of those undertaking the task. 

· It should prioritise where new heating systems could be installed that will attract funding through CARES (Community & Renewable Scheme).  

· CARES is run by Local Energy Scotland on behalf of the Scottish Government and currently offers a Let’s Do Net Zero Community Buildings Fund with up to 80% of eligible project costs funded to a maximum of £80,000. It is understood that only three churches per diocese would be eligible to receive the funds. Deadlines apply to when funding can be applied for.

· All parishes in the Paisley Diocese have already undertaken a basic property survey.

· It was noted that, unlike other denominations, Catholic Church buildings tend to be used every day.

· Reference was made to the impartial advice that is available to parishes from Eco-Congregation Scotland to help them save energy, access grant funding and achieve Net Zero. There are currently 44 Catholic parishes registered with 
E-CS.

Other Issues
· 65% of Catholic schools are registered in the Laudato Si programme with SCIAF. 
· The Knights of St Columba have provided prize money of £500 in the SKEDS primary school competition to create a garden.

· The Care of Creation office is planning an online seminar during March to encourage Catholic parishes to decarbonise. Date and linkage to follow. 
The meeting put forward suggestions of projects for more detailed consideration including:

· Defining each parish’s aims and objectives in relation to climate change and care for the environment.

· Organising a ‘walk to church’ - consider repeating the virtual walks undertaken by St. Joseph’s in the past to places of religious interest such as Iona.

· Encourage each parishioner to measure their carbon footprint.

· Explore running a SCIAF Integral Human Development Worshop.

· Look into establishing car-pooling, recognising the logistics could be challenging.
An online Integral Ecology course has been launched by the Vatican which is being transmitted online from educational establishments in Rome.   It will result in the award of a diploma. There are six elements to the programme which has already begun and will run until 20th June 2024. Enrolment can be made via: https://immatricolazioni.unigre.it.
A wide range of academics and those who are an authority on climate change will deliver the course in English.
7. Justice & Peace Commission
The Commission is promoting the campaign run by SCIAF to encouraging parishioners to write to their MP and MSP to support the Commons debate on a ceasefire in Gaza.
8.Eastwood Ecumenical Peace & Justice Forum

There has been no meeting held on which to report.

9. AOB

John reminded the meeting he was the Acting Chair by default and that he wishes to have the position formally elected along with the roles of Deputy Chair and Minutes Secretary.
10. Meetings for the remainder of 2024

Forthcoming meetings will be held in St’ Joseph’s on the last Tuesday of each month starting at 7.30pm, with a break during July and August to accommodate holidays.  The December meeting to be on 17th to avoid the Christmas break. The dates will be as follows:
26th March

30th April

28th May

25th June

24th September

29th October

26th November

17th December 

Consideration will be given to convening in St. Cadoc’s if appropriate.  
The meeting ended with a prayer.
